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The COVID-19 pandemic continues to make an unprecedented impact on the social
and economic systems of countries and regions around the world-peoples’ lives are restricted, and
various industries are declining due to the consumption decrease.

In such situations, innovations in some economic entities have started to seek the way
to suppress or coexist with COVID-19, which leads to the creation of innovation.

Similarly, in IP academia, intellectual exploration and knowledge sharing are being
undertaken by a different approach than usual.

Therefore, the Journal of Towa Institute of Intellectual Property aims to share the
relationship between COVID-19 and intellectual property from numerous perspectives. Thus, we
called for contributions on the topics regarding the efforts in the industrial world, the
correspondence of law firms and patent offices, legislation relating to intellectual property, and
initiatives of the government and judicial administration in each country.

Experts from each country introduced examples of positive responses such as
improvement of patent administration and court system, and improvement of operations of patent
law firms. We are very reassured that there are some movements that feed on this turmoil. Thank
you for your continued support.

Our institute will also take this opportunity to make further contributions to the IP

society. Thank you for your continued support.



